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Memo to: Board of Directors 
 
From:  Chuck Etwert 
 
Subject: Program Status Report for March 2017 
 
Date: March 13, 2017 
 
 
Approximately 92.5% of the $74.3 million of construction, involved in all ten current 
construction bid packages, has been completed thru February.  The amount of work completed 
during the month was $2,293,404., our largest monthly amount since last April.  The total 
amount of construction completed is $68.7 million.   
 
Similar to last few of months, the elevation of the Mississippi River rose above the ten foot 
elevation following the Board meeting last month.  Fortunately, contractors have been in areas 
where they have been able to continue to install the reinforced concrete pipe.  The river as of 
today was at 15.89 feet and is projected to fall to 10.8 by March 27rd.  It needs to be at 9 or less 
for the rehabilitation of the 126 Inch East St. Louis Sewer.  
 
The Corps of Engineers submitted the Wood River Upper NLSER to FEMA last week on March 
10, 2017.  This follows the submittal of the Wood River East & West Forks by Amec Foster 
Wheeler December 5th last year.  The Prairie Du Pont/Fish Lake submittal is anticipated to be 
submitted by June 30th, with the Lower Wood River and MESD packages to be submitted later in 
the year. 
 
As you are aware, the Annual Audit will be presented by Scheffel Boyle at the May meeting.  
 
I have included in your Board packet, a copy of Amec Foster Wheeler’s Monthly Progress 
Report for March.  
 


